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14th October 2021


Dear Students and Families,						

As you know the government has advised that all students will sit GCSE, vocational and technical (VTQs) exams and assessments in 2022. They recognise that students have faced disruption over the last two years and have announced the following measures to make sure that they aren’t disadvantaged:
They include:
· A choice of topics or content on which students will be assessed in GCSE English Literature, History, Ancient History and Geography.
· Providing advance information on the focus of exams to support students’ revision in subjects where there is not a choice of topics – this will be provided by 7th February.
· Giving students formulae sheets in GCSE Maths and revised equation sheets in GCSE Combined Science and Physics.
· Changing requirements for practical science work and practical art and design assessments to ensure fairness.
These changes will also apply to the November 2022 GCSE English Language and Mathematics re-sit exams. There will be advance information deployed for both subjects in July, and a formulae sheet will be available for mathematics.
All GCSE exams will take place in May and June as normal and the JCQ will confirm the summer exam dates shortly. Students will get their results as normal on the following date:

GCSE Results Day - 25th August 2022

BTEC and CTEC courses will be awarded on or before GCSE results day. 

Other types of qualifications such as Functional Skills Qualifications and those that are not tied to an academic year will continue to be awarded throughout the year.

Ofqual has also confirmed its plans for grading standards for both autumn 2021 and summer 2022. For the past two years, summer exams have not been able to take place and, instead, students have been awarded grades by their teachers. This different approach to assessment has led to higher outcomes and so in order to return to the pre-pandemic standard Ofqual will not be doing this in one single year. Instead, 2022 will be a transition year to reflect that we are in a pandemic recovery period and students’ education has been disrupted. In 2022 the aim, therefore, will be to move grading to a point close to midway between 2021 and 2019.
Results are likely to be higher than in 2019, but not as high as in 2020. Ofqual aims to return to results that are in line with pre-pandemic years in the summer series of 2023.
We will continue to update you as we receive further guidance and you can find out more information via this link to the government website: Exams in 2022 - everything you need to know.


Yours sincerely,

EWijnberg

Emma Wijnberg						
Deputy Headteacher					
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